S.L.AC. Meeting Minutes
8/25/10
Sturbridge Senior Center
Admiral TJ O’Brien’s

Attendance:
John O’Brien		Chris Mazeika		Peter Levine
David Mitchell		Marita Tasse		Bruce Gran (for Tammy Chase)
Joel Casauban		Fran O’Connel	

Meeting was moved from Senior Center to Admiral T.J. O’Brien’s as we did not have a key to get into the building.

John O’Brien Called the meeting to order at 8:20 PM

1. Minutes from previous meetings were reviewed, amended and accepted as follows
a. 4/7/09: Motion to Accept as written by Marita Tasse.  Second by David Mitchell.  Minutes approved unanimously
b. 07/22/09: Motion to Accept as written by Joel Casauban.  Second by Fran O’Connell.  Minutes approved unanimously
c. 4/28/10: Changed “Weed Management” to Lake Monitoring in 16.  Dave Mitchell made motion to accept with Change made.  Second by Marita Tasse.  Minutes accepted unanimouslywith change made.
d. 6/30/10: Changed “QAIP” to “QAPP” in 2b.  Motion to accept with change by Dave Mitchell.  Second by Joel Casauban.  Minutes accepted unanimously with Change made.
2. Sub Committee Updates
a. Boating Regulations: 
i. Joel had asked for copies of any other lake associations boating regulations.  They are also included in the 2009 SLAC Report to Selectman.  Joel will get copies from that report.
ii. John O’Brien will work with certified instructor to see if we can schedule a Boaters Safety Course to be taught some where in Sturbridge to be sponsored by SLAC.
b. Aquatic Plant Management:
i. Discussed the new Federal EPA Herbicide treatment requirements.  Peter will speak with Jerry Smith and John O’Brien to contact Lycott to understand the new permitting requirements that will come up in 2011.
c. Water Quality
d. A BIG THANK YOU sent out to Dave Mitchell for all his work in doing this years Water Quality testing.  Dave is developing the QAPP so he can hand off the duties of the actual testing to some one else.  
i. Quick highlites: Each of the 5 lakes in Sturbridge showed an increase in visibility.
e. Community Communications
i. This is the combined Community Outreach and Communications Subcommittee
ii. John O’Brien trying to get together all the members of this sub committee to develop a two stage message;
1. 1st message to Lake Associations so they understand exactly what SLAC is trying to achieve on their behalf
2. 2nd is a general message to the Community at large to help understand that the lakes are part of the overall watersheds in Sturbridge and as such, have an effect on all of our Water Quality
iii. John O’Brien to check into domain names for an SLAC Website
iv. Legislative: Need to verify with Ted Goodwin the development of the “Environmental Sustainability Committee.”
3. Selectman’ Meeting:
a. In a previous meeting Ted Goodwin put the SLAC on the agenda for the 10/11/10 Work Session with the Selectman.  John O’Brien verifying there will be a work session as that is a holiday.
b. Group members discussed the 3-5 top priorities to present to the Selectman and we will devote a good portion of our next meeting to preparation for that meeting.
4. Old Business: No Old Business was Discussed
5. New Business:
a. Working with TRHS.  Members of the group believe there may be an “Environmental Studies” class offered at TRHS.  John O’Brien to verify and contact person at TRHS responsible for class.  We’d like to see if SLAC can work with the class on some projects common to the lakes in Sturbridge.  Dave Mitchell has volunteered to speak with the class once we’ve developed a program
b. John O’Brien looking into a certified instructor for Water Safety Course to be offered in Sturbridge and sponsored by the SLAC
6. Our next meeting has been scheduled for 09/29/10 location TBD.
7. Meeting was unanimously adjourned are 8:45 PM.
